The Bega Showjumping Club Newsletter
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A Busy Time as Jump Club gets off to a flying start 
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It has been all systems go since Jump Club started for the year on the 17th of May. Since then the Club has hosted three Jump Club days and the Annual General Meeting has been held. Welcome to all of those new members who have joined the club recently. It is always great to see new faces enjoying themselves at Jump Club. At the moment Jump Club has been only operating with one ring as most of the competition horses are turned out and only baby horses and pony club riders have been attending. As the higher level jumping comes into demand the club will look into running with two rings on jump club days. This of course requires double the amount of volunteers and workers. At the moment, help has been a little scarce at jump club so I would like to encourage everyone to help out when and where they can in the future. If you participate in the earlier classes it would be appreciated if you could hang around for another hour or so and pick up rails for the later classes, and visa versa for the later participants. If you have never helped out before because you are not confident in what to do, jump club is the perfect place to learn. Replacing fallen rails is a great place to start and then there are other jobs such as penciling, time keeping, taking entries and running the canteen that are also very easy. Don’t be afraid to ask if you are unsure!

The first Jump Club was held on the 17th May at the Bega Pony Club grounds. This was just a very relaxed training day with many first-timers. Thank you very much to the Bega Pony Club for letting us use their ground as the Showground was unavailable. Thanks to Stewart Smith for bringing down our gear and to Gerry Tarlinton for unlocking the Pony Club’s gear for our use. Judging was shared around between Poss, Tom, Jenny and Midge and it was great to see many working in the ring and assisting our new riders that day.
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Our second and third Jump Club days on the 24th of May and the 7th of June were held at the Showground. “Curly’s Kitchen” was back in action thanks to Jenny Beresford who has organised a new menu of toasted sandwiches, fruit and drinks. This was well received and will hopefully continue throughout the year. Thanks to all helpers especially Gemma Harrington & Tamika George who officiated one day and Jackie & Midge Curtis and Liz Clark who officiated the other day. As I said before, ring workers were very scarce on these days. Thanks also to Julie Matthews who filled in for Jenny on the long weekend. 

It was also great to see 19 members turn up to the Club’s Annual General Meeting. Please find the minutes attached.

The new, the old and the volunteers – Photo Gallery
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Extra day on the calendar
 
As stated in an email sent a week or so ago, their has been another Jump Club Day added to the calendar that was not printed in the previous newsletter. This day is THIS SATURDAY the 27th July. The reason for this Jump Club day was to give a couple of our members one last hit-out before they go away to compete at Pony Club Championships next month. Good luck to Lane Clarke, Samara George and Henare Fenwick-Wilson who I understand are competing at the State Pony Club Champs in Camden. Our Sydney Royal Champion, Craig Matthews has been selected to represent NSW at the Australian National Pony Club Championships which are being held at the Sydney International Equestrian Centre. This is a fantastic acknowledgement of Craig’s outstanding achievement over past 12 months riding “Rupert’s Little Brother”. The National Champs are a fantastic experience, as close to the Olympic Games experience that a young rider can get. The selected few get to stay in villages and participate in many “Olympic style” rituals such as opening and closing ceremonies, competing as part of an elite team, mixing with other states and if you are lucky, being rewarded with a visit to the medal dais. On behalf of the club I would like to wish Craig the best of luck and GO NSW!
· Bega Jump Club Day- Saturday 27th June AND Sunday the 19th July
· 10:00 am Start

· Working Bee at 8:30am Sunday Morning to set up arena
· Bega Showround – Upper Street, Bega
· PROGRAM – RING 1
1. Cross Rails -30 cm AM7

2. 45 cm AM7
3. 65 cm AM7
4. 80 cm AM7

5. 90 cm AM7

6. 1.05m AM7

7. 1.15m AM7 (Higher if requested)
· Entry Fees $2 per event
· Canteen now available
· NO ONE IS ALLOWED ON A HORSE UNLESS THEY ARE A FINANCIAL MEMBER
Membership due the 1st July


It is that time of year again, all 2008/09 memberships expire June 30th. At this month’s AGM it was decided to increase the membership fees by $5. These joining fees are still by far the cheapest of any sporting club around! The fees are now;
· Single Membership $25

· Family Membership $55 (includes members of immediate family only)

· Non-riding Membership $5

You are all safe for this weekend but renewals are due before the next Jump Club day. Please find attached a new Membership & Indemnity Form to be filled out and signed. If you have only joined in 2009, you are lucky enough to have your current membership carry over to next year – enjoy!

I want everyone’s EMAIL!!!


Well obviously if you are reading this I already have your email address. What I need is for you to help me to get emails from everyone so that no one is missing out on Jump Club news. Unfortunately it is just too hard for me to get time to photocopy and mail out newsletters like I used to so I am putting the foot down. Please ensure that you write down CLEARLY your email address on your membership form. Thank you so much to all of you who have emailed addresses to me that I don’t have. Unfortunately there are members who are not receiving newsletters because I don’t have their address. PLEASE SPREAD THE WORD!

It’s back…THE 2009 FOSSIL’S CUP


The 2009 Fossil’s Cup will be held on the 26th July. This will be the third year that this prestigious event has been held. The Fossil’s Cup is the original concept of club member Jackie Curtis who thought that we needed one day of the year where we can encourage members with “a lot of life experience” who do not normally compete or even ride to “mount up” and show us what they are made of. This event has been seriously good fun over the last two years and we would love for those eligible club members to start thinking about training for this year’s event. Of course there is a full two-ring program of all of your usual events and Jackie always ensures that there are plenty of fantastic prizes and a little bit of prizemoney up for grabs. Of course this day isn’t possible without the help of special sponsors. Some sponsors have already committed to this year’s event but we need more. If you or your business could donate $50 or more or a great prize to this day that would be most appreciated. We already have donations from Snug Cove Villas in Eden, Warren Williams Farrier, Mrs. Mops Cleaning Service, Top Video, Beresford Buses, Eagle Embroidery, Kydds Butchery, Horseland Bega, Nature Vet, Fletcher Fotographics, and East Coast Radio. 
Please contact Jackie Curtis at Horseland Bega if you can contribute in any way on 64920611. Please find below a preliminary program:

Bega Showjumping Club Fossil Cup Day 2009

Date: Sunday 26th July 2009

PRELIMINARY PROGRAM

RING 1

Event 1: 80 cm Two-Phase event
Event 2: 90 cm Two-Phase event

Event 3: 1.00m Two-Phase event

Event 4: 1.10m Two-Phase event

Event 5: 1.20m Accumulator

RING 2

Event 6: Cross Rails (approx 30cm)– One round

Event 7:  45cm Table AM7

Event 8:  65cm Table AM7

Event 9:  75cm Table A2

Event 10: Fossil’s Cup
Time to make plans

It is not that far away and again there will be plenty of competition to satisfy all levels and tastes of the local equestrian. Apart from Jump Club’s plans I have heard rumors that the Pambula Winter Woolies Show will be on again, 2 days this time. Also the Bega Show is hoping to have another Spring Show to coincide with Cobargo’s Spring Show. I have also heard a whisper that Bombala Show is thinking of doing the same thing. I am currently preparing for the Canberra Classis in August and many will be thinking about a show run out west. The most exciting news of late is that the three main championships – the Australian Youth Champs, the NSW EA State Champs and the Australian Showjumping Champs are all going to be held at Canberra this year on consecutive weekends in October (I presume?) Now if that doesn’t cure a showjumpers addiction I don’t know what will! Lucky we have Jump Club to help us decide what the future holds, hope to see you all there soon.




‘Til then,






Kirsty
	Coming Events 2009
	

	Bega Showjumping Club Competition Day – Bega Showground
	27th June

	Bega Showjumping Club General Meeting – Bega RSL 7:00PM
	21st July

	Bega Showjumping Club Competition Day – Bega Showground
	19th July

	Fossil’s Cup Competition Day – Bega Showground
	26thJuly

	Canberra Classic – Equestrian Park, Yarralumla ACT
	15th & 16th Aug

	Pambula Show Winter Woolies – Bega Showground
	29th & 30th Aug

	Bega Showjumping Cup
	31-2 Jan 2010



MINUTES OF THE BEGA SHOWJUMPING CLUB ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 16th JUNE 2009, BEGA RSL
· OPENED: 7.15 PM
· PRESENT: KIRSTY MCPAUL, CAROLINE OTTON, JEFF OTTON, JULIE MATTHEWS,  STEWART SMITH, JENNY BERESFORD,  CHRISTIE CLARKE, BRETT CLARKE, MICHELLE MARTIN, KATIE LIDDINGTON-SNODGRASS, SUE GRANT, JODIE GRANT, JAN WHITE, STEWART SMITH, JENNY PHEENY, HAYLEY JESSOP, NONI & KURT HILL, JULIE MATTHEWS, SANDRA & TERRY KENNY, 
· APOLOGIES: JACKIE & MIDGE CURTIS, KYLIE GIBSON, LISA GEORGE

· ALL ATTENDEES AT THE MEETING WERE GIVEN A COPY OF THE MINUTES FROM THE 2008 AGM, MINUTES OF THE LAST GENERAL MEETING IN FEB 2009, THE CURRENT MEMBERSHIP LIST, THE BREAKDOWN OF ENTRY FEES FROM THE CUP, A REPORT OF FROM THE NSW SHOWJUMPING ORGANISERS FORUM, THE 2008/09 TREASURERS REPORT.
· PRESIDENTS REPORT: JEFF GAVE A VERBAL REPORT
· TREASURERS REPORT: JENNY PROVIDED MEETING WITH PRINTED REPORT

· ALL POSITIONS ARE DECLARED VACANT AND NOMINATIONS ARE CALLED FOR;

· PRESIDENT: JEFFREY OTTON
NOM. BY; SANDRA
 SEC; BRETT
· VICE PRESIDENT:SANDRA KENNY
NOM. BY; POSS 
SEC;JENNY 

· SECRETARY: KIRSTY MCPAUL
NOM. BY; CHRISTIE
SEC; CAROLINE
· TREASURER: JENNY BERESFORD
NOM BY;
SANDRA  
SEC; CAROLINE
· PUBLIC OFFICER;
TERRY KENNY
NOM BY; BRETT

SEC; JENNY
· PUBLICITY OFFICER; TALK TO KYLIE  (CHRISTIE SMS KYLIE RE; WEBSITE, SHE SAID THAT WOULD BE FINE BUT WE WOULD HAVE TO PAY $70 A YEAR)  TO BE DISCUSSED AT A LATER DATE          
NOM BY;

SEC; 
· FIRST AID OFFICER; JENNY BERESFORD & JAN WHYTE 
NOM BY; POSS
SEC;CAROLINE 
· GENERAL BUSINESS
· MINUTES OF LAST GENERAL MEETING READ AND PASSED
· MEMBERSHIP FEES FOR 2009/2010 –  KIRSTY EXPLAINED TO THE MEETING HOW SHE FELT THAT MEMBERSHIP FEES NEED TO GO UP TO COVER SIMPLE THE EVER INCREASING COSTS OF INSURANCE AND OTHER EXPENSES. THE MEETING DECIDE THAT SINGLE & FAMOILY MEMBERSHIP FEES TO GO UP BY $5. THE BEGA SHOWJUMPING CLUB MEMBERSHIP FEES WILL BE;             SINGLE- $25  FAMILY -$55  NON-RIDING - $5

· JENNY REPORTED THAT SHE HAS FINALISED ALL OUTSTANDING SPONSORSHIPS FROM THE CUP. 
· JULIE & JENNY TOLD THE MEETING THAT THEY PERSONALLY THANKED REGINA & STEVE BUCHANAN FOR ALL OF THERE HELP ERECTING THE PVC FENCING THAT WE HIRED FROM THE RIVERINA CLUB FOR THE CUP
· CAROLINE TOLD THE MEETING THAT GRAEME FOWLER OF PAMBULA SHOW SOCIETY APPROACHED HER AT WORK. HE WOULD LIKE TO RUN A 2 DAY WINTER WOOLIES SHOW. THIS WOULD PROBABLY BE ON THE 29TH & 30TH AUGUST 2009. THEY WOULD LIKE US TO RUN THE SHOWJUMPING AGAIN. CAROLINE TOLD THEM THAT THE CLUB COULD DO THAT. THE MEETING WAS IN AGREEANCE.
· KIRSTY GAVE A REPORT ON THE NSW JUMPING ORGANISERS FORUM HELD IN BERRY ON SATURADY THE 13TH JUNE. KIRSTY ATTENDED THIS WITH JACKIE CURTIS. KIRSTY SPOKE ABOUT THE FIVE DIFFERENT TOPICS THAT WERE COVERED IN THE FORUM.
· THE MEETING WAS INFORMED THAT ANOTHER JUMP CLUB DAY HAS BEEN ADDED TO CALENDAR – 27TH JUNE. THIS WAS A REQUEST FROM A COUPLE OF JUNIOR MEMBERS WHO ARE GOING TO COMPETE AT PONY CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS IN JULY.
· IT WAS CONFIRMED THAT THE CLUB IS TO DEFINITELY GO AHEAD WITH PLANNING OF THE CUP. FIRST JOB IS TO SEND SPONSORSHIP PACKAGES TO LAST YEAR’S SPONSORS. JENNY PHEENY, NONI HILL AND POSS OTTON HAVE POTENTIAL NEW SPONSORS IN MIND THAT KIRSTY IS TO PROVIDE PACKAGES FOR. POSS ASKED THE MEETING HOW DO WE GET MORE HIGH PROFILE RIDERS TO CUP? SANDRA FELT THAT NO MATTER WHAT WE DO, HIGH PROFILE RIDERS ARE NOT GOING TO GO OUT OF THERE WAY TO GO TO BEGA BECAUSE THERE ARE TOO MANY OTHER QUALITY SHOWS. POSS THEN ASKED THE MEETING  DO WE FORGET ABOUT THE ‘HIGH PROFILE’ RIDERS AND TRY AND CATER MORE FOR THE RIDERS WHO REALLY SUPPORT US? CAROLINE SUGGESTED A RUNNING A POINTSCORE WITH COOMA (SNOWY MTNS PERFORMANCE SHOW). WE DON’T WANT TO STEP ON PAMBULA SHOW’S TOES. WE WILL FIND OUT THE EXACT DATES OF ALL OF THESE SHOWS BEFORE DECIDING ANYTHING.

· THE KIOSK WITH TOASTED SANDWICHES HAS BEEN SUCCESSFUL. JENNY MOVED A MOTION THAT THE CLUB PURCHASE A SANDWICH MAKER. MOVED.
· THE CLUB DECIDED TO HAVE THE ANNUAL FOSSILS CUP COMPETITION ON THE 26TH JULY- JACKIE HAS ALREADY STARTED THE PLANNING OF BUT INFORMS THAT SHE WILL NOT BE ABLE TO ATTEND THE ACTUAL EVENT. OTHER DATES: JUMP CLUB 27TH JUNE, JUMP CLUB 19TH JULY,  CANBERRA CLASSIC 15TH & 16TH AUG, PAMBULA WINTER WOOLIES 28TH & 29TH AUG, BEGA SPRING SHOW 19TH & 20TH SEPT, COBARGO SPRING SHOW 26TH & 27TH SEPT?, THE YOUTH, STATE & NATIONAL CHAMPS ARE ALL TO BE HELD IN CANBERRA THIS YEAR IN OCT?
· NEXT MEETING: 21ST  JULY 2009
· MEETING CLOSED: 9:10 PM
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Bega District News is


Horsin’ Around


again July 31st 2009





The popular newspaper feature “Horsin’ Around” is running again this year in papers up and down the coast and in surrounding areas. If you have a horse related business or service and have ever thought about advertising, this feature is the ideal place to do it. Covering a huge readership and targeting your audience. Perhaps you just have some gear or a horse to sell? Take advantage of the special classifieds section in this feature. 





For further information please contact Aimee or Kirsty at the Bega District News on 64921177 or email sales@ruralpress.com.au
































Left to Right:


Mali Jones-Whiffon on board “Mustget”


The “line up” waiting for the next event


The adorable and determined Esther Black from Kalaru


All the way from Wyndham, Sue Liddington and “Cinders”


Sandra Kenny of Narooma getting it together with “Link”


After many years of wishing, Jodie Grant and “Mick” finally make an appearance at Jump Club, and what a great rounds she is doing too!


Chief judges Tamika George and Gem Harrington keep a watchful eye on proceedings.


Jackie & Midge Curtis did a great job officiating at the last Jump Club Day. 


Stew and Stu are no doubt talking cows as they perform rail replacing duties.








The Club’s youngest and oldest members, Richard Otton & Jordan Grace Smith enjoy a day at Jump Club 24/5/09





PRESIDENT: 


Jeffrey Otton –


64 923529


VICE- PRESIDENT:  Sandra Kenny –


44 761194


TREASURER: 


Jenny Beresford –


64 923237











Page 7 of 7
Bega Showjumping Club Secretary

Kirsty McPaul 26 Tathra Rd, Bega NSW 2550

Ph: 0421 902 438 stuart.kirstymcpaul@bigpond.com

